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a) Surface water drainage is already poor in the area and will not be able to use soakaways due
to geological conditions; so ground levels will need to be raised (uneconomical) and all water
will outfall to existing watercourses; putting the community at unacceptable risk of additional
flooding.

Refer to the above photos of flooding and drainage issues and the long term flood risk from
GOV.UK website that affect the proposed development area.

b) Foul water drainage is proposed to all outfall to a 150mm drain on Cross Road - clearly
insufficient for such a large development. This shows how inappropriate the proposals are for
the village. Severn Trent Water have now submitted a Holding Objection to the application and
need a comprehensive model of the impact of the proposals on the existing drainage
infrastructure

We request that the results of this assessment are submitted onto the planning portal in order
for residents to review and understand the implication of the proposals.
We also request that the costs of this additional modelling work and the costs of the drainage
works to the village and the proposed development are quantified, included in the Applicants'
viability assessment and published for review and comment on the planning portal before a
decision is made.

c) Albrighton waste water works have been undergoing improvement works and Cosford
Water Pumping station is at capacity.

There were 25 sewage dumps in Albrighton Brook last year. Key infrastructure planning issues
for Albrighton include the need for upgrades to the sewage treatment works and sewerage
network, an assessment of local flood risk - SAMDev Preferred Options Draft February 2012

There is also an ongoing concern that the improvements by Barhale in c. 2018 have not
resolved problems in the village.

The Applicant does not appear to have taken any of the wider infrastructure limitations into
consideration in the siting of its proposed development. This should be taken into consideration
and the application refused.
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